
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Before and After School Care 
 

If you are needing childcare 
before or after school, you 

are still able to register. 
 

You can contact the school for more 
information or email Tobi Torresan 

at vanscoyelc@hotmail.com to 
register your child. 

 

Pike Lake School 
Newsletter 

April 6, 2023 

Dear Pike Lake Families, 
 

 The students and staff at Pike Lake School have had a fun winter, 
but it’s nice to see warmer temperatures in the forecast. In March 
we celebrated our community volunteers at the Winter Feast. 
Thank you to everyone who could make it, and to our SCC who 
helped with the food. Our students enjoyed getting to share the 
hoop dancing they have learned over the last few months. 
We also held our first in-person book fair in 3 years. The kids 
were excited to explore the new books, and of course, all the 
cool stationery. 
With Spring Break upon us, we are looking forward to the last 
third of the school year, which will bring a new batch of student 
teachers, field trips, a Mug and Muffin, and lots of time enjoying 
the outdoors. 
 
Have a fun and restful spring break! 
Brian Knowles 
Principal 
 
 

Apr. 2 – World Autism  
                     Awareness Day 
Apr. 7-16 – School Break 
Apr. 17 – Gr.1-4 Classes Resume 
Apr. 18 – Kindergarten Resume 
Apr. 21 – Earth Day Activities 
Apr. 24 – No School           
Apr. 29 – Earth Day Activities 
May 1 – “Growing Smiles”  
                 SCC Fundraiser Due 
 
 

Dates to 
Remember: 

Contact Us: 
Email: pikelakeschool@spiritsd.ca 

Phone: 306-668-4808 
Website blogs.spiritsd.ca/pikelakeschool/ 
 

Pike Lake School Community 
Council 

Teacher Contact Info: 
Heather Robertson: heather.robertson@spiritsd.ca 
Kim Picard: kimberley.picard@spiritsd.ca 
Principal – Brian Knowles: Brian Knowles@spiritsd.ca  

We are once again selling these beautiful plants to support 
our student learning goals of literacy and outdoor 
education. The fundraiser runs until May 1 with pick up on 
May 16. Please go to the following website for more 
information for ordering: 
 
https://pikelake.growingsmilesfundraising.com/home 
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Kindergarten Registration  
2023-2024 

 
We are presently working on next year’s enrolment 
for Kindergarten. Children who are five years of age 

as of December 31, 2023, may be admitted to 
kindergarten. PSSD Policy No. 403.3.a. 

 If you have a child or know of one that will be 
attending Pike Lake School in the fall of 2023, 

please send us their name, phone number, address, 
and date of birth. 

 
 Please call Char Knackstedt @ 306-668-4808 or 

email at char.knackstedt@spiritsd.ca 
 

School Community Councils 
A primary link between the home, 

 community and school 

Our School Community Council (SCC) 
supports student learning success and well-

being and encourages parent and community 
involvement in the school. Prairie Spirit 

School Division believes that involvement 
with SCCs is a rewarding and meaningful 

activity for parent and community members. 
If you would like to make a difference at our 

school, please consider running in the 
upcoming SCC election. Parents and members 

of the community are eligible to run for the 
local SCC. 

Our School Community Council has 4 
positions open for members for two-year 

terms beginning fall, 2023. 

Our SCC election will be held in May. 

Please contact the school office for more 
information and for nomination forms. 

 

                 Thank you! 
 
* With the warm weather, our weekly 
skating has come to an end. We want to 
again say a huge THANK YOU to Dennis 
Wells & Terry Grosz for their tireless work 
on maintaining the outdoor rink. We are so 
lucky to have such dedicated volunteers in 
our community. 
 
*  THANK YOU to all who supported the 
book fair. Your investment in your reader 
helped our school to earn valuable rewards 
that can be redeemed for new books for 
our school and classroom libraries. Thanks 
to your support we earned $635 worth of 
new books for the library!! 
 
*  Thank you to everyone who helped make 
our Community Lunch such a success! This 
community meal allows for many curriculum 
objectives to be reinforced or met in many 
of the academic areas. As well it is 
important for our students to recognize the 
volunteers who help out in our school and 
community.  Although we were able to 
present a delicious meal and presentation 
for your enjoyment, YOU provided 
encouragement and inspiration to our 
students with your presence!  Thank you so 
much for being a part of our learning!     
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